
To:	Venetian Isles Condominium Owners

From:	Venetian isles Condominium Association

Subject:    HVAC Pad Issues; VICA Contractor Guidelines

The pads installed for HVAC condenser units on the cement pads located on the ends of each building were designed in the 1970’s and were adequately sized for the condensers originally installed by the developer. Many condenser units sold today have a much larger footprint and in some cases cannot be installed in accordance with the manufacturer’s published specifications.  A recent installation resulted in less than 3” between units when the specification required 24” between units.  Installing condenser units this close together results in not only poor performance for the new unit, but degraded performance for the two adjacent units.

An emergency board meeting was held on February 13th to address this critical problem. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]To generically address the problem, the board is working with local HVAC contractors and possibly a commercial refrigeration engineer to learn what options we have for installing new, larger condensers and allow for proper spacing between units.  Until we have this issue resolved we ask owners NOT to select (purchase) a new HVAC system and schedule it for installation without first consulting with the Board of Directors.  The Board will investigate both the condenser footprint and the spacing requirement.  If the unit can be installed within the original footprint and allow for the required distance between units stated by the manufacturer, the Board will promptly approve the installation.  If not, you may need to select a different model or manufacturer to meet this requirement.  If you insist on installing a unit that cannot be installed with the conditions previously outlined, the Board will have to examine installation options including but not necessarily limited to the installation of an additional or extended concrete pad at your expense.

Please remember that prior notice must be given to the Association’s Board of Directors prior to any unit remodeling or the replacement of mechanicals such as the air handling unit, refrigerant line set, condenser or hot water tank.  To prevent potential problems for adjacent AC condenser units, any work being performed in a unit that the Board of Directors has not reviewed in advance is not a permitted use of the cement pads installed for siting condensers.  Please submit a description of the scope of work and the required insurance coverages.  For additional information on the use of 3rd party contractors, please refer to the VICA Rules & Regulations Handbook and specifically the section “VI Contractor Guidelines”  

If the proposed work has not been approved by the Board of Directors, we will be forced to, among other things, call the City of Punta Gorda Code Enforcement office. A code enforcement inspector will visit the unit number, usually within 30 minutes of the call and determine if the proper city permits have been applied for and that the contractor is currently licensed to work in Charlotte County.  A contractor not licensed to work in Charlotte County and/or not able to produce a declaration of insurance coverages issued by their agent naming Venetian Isles Condominium Association as an insured party will not be permitted to remain on the property.

Thank you for considering this issue.  You may contact the board about any proposed HVAC replacement or unit remodeling at:  venetian_isles3256@zoho.com 
